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Dear Resident,

The core mission of on-campus housing is to provide a place for University of Kentucky students to live while they
are pursuing their degree.

The purpose of this letter is to inform you of an important change in University policy affecting eligibility for
occupancy in ALL Graduate and Family Housing Apartments. The policy change means that UK will offer on-
campus housing options only for University of Kentucky full-time graduate students, full-time students with
families, and full-time non-traditional undergraduate students. *Non-student categories allowed in the past will
not be eligible for on-campus housing beyond June 7, 2013. Further policy changes include a limit on the number
of years that students can remain in Graduate and Family Housing. These policy changes are contingent on the
Board of Trustees approval.

The remainder of the Cooperstown Buildings will be torn down in the next phase of the University’s housing
construction plan. Demolition of these buildings will occur on or about July 15, 2013. We will have 220 fewer
apartments available for the 2013-14 academic year. Therefore, we are no longer able to offer on-campus
housing to you, after June 7, 2013.

ALL Graduate and Family Apartment Housing non-student residents must visit the Cooperstown office located in
“C” building beginning Thursday, February 21, 2013 and will have until Friday, March 8, 2013 at the close of
business day to complete their “Notice to Vacate” paperwork.

Our goal is to strive to make this transition as smooth as possible for you. You will not be held to a 30-day
requirement after completing your “Notice to Vacate.” We can make your move-out date “tentative” until you
have a firm date to move out of on-campus housing. However, there will be no extensions to stay in any
Cooperstown building beyond June 7, 2013. Please visit the following Web site for information on off-campus
housing options at www.uky.edu/studentaffairs/ocss. You may also choose to visit www.apartmentfinders.com to
find out more about off-campus housing options in Lexington.
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Please note that residents who have already completed “Notice to Vacate” paperwork do NOT need to submit
additional paperwork in the future. Please proceed with your scheduled move-out plans, as long as the date is
prior to June 7, 2013.

We know that this change creates a substantial disruption for you, and we apologize for this in advance. Paula
Dunn will serve as the primary contact for this transition. She can be reached by phone at 859-257-3721 or email
at pid@uky.edu Please let us know how we can help during this move. We thank you for your patience and .
understanding.

*Non-student categories:

Post Doctoral Scholars and Fellows
Visiting Scholars

Short-term Scholars

F-1 Students on Optional Practical Training
And others who are not full-time students
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